
Art in Public Places Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 
Brevard Cultural Alliance Office, 513 N. Harbor City Blvd. Melbourne, Florida 32935 

Thursday, January 9, 2025 

Present: Lynn Herndon, Therese Ferguson, Tina Suiter, Peggy Nolan, Delores Spearman, Kristina 
LaTraverse, Kaye Richey, and Josiah Snodgrass-Neal. 

Others Present: Danie Kopeck APPAC (Art in Public Places Advisory Committee) Manager  

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 a.m. by Herndon. 

Introduction: Herndon welcomed members. 

Election of 2025 Chair and Vice Chair: 
Spearman move for Lynn Herndon to be Chair of Board for 2025. Seconded by Nolan. 
LaTraverse move for Tina Suiter to be Vice Chair of Board for 2025. Seconded by Nolan. 

The draft of the December 12, 2024, meeting minutes was presented for approval. A motion was 
made by Nolan to approve the December 12, 2024, minutes as presented. Seconded by Ferguson. 
Motion carried. 

Kopeck reported on recently installed and future exhibits. 

Unfinished Business: NONE 
 
New Business:  
Artwork Review 
Kira Quinn’s artwork was reviewed for exhibit approval. A motion was made by Herndon to approve 
Zen River and Summer Song for exhibit. Seconded by Spearman. Motion carried.  
 
John Cielukowski’s artwork was reviewed for exhibit approval. A motion was made by Nolan to approve 
Skee-Ball 2 and Boiler Room for exhibit. Seconded by LaTraverse. Motion carried. 

Michael Saporita’s artwork was reviewed for exhibit approval. A motion was made by Herndon to 
approve Falling Clouds, Here’s Johnny, Sailing in a Bue Dream, Swan Song, Blue Ice, and Feeling 
Blue for exhibit. Seconded by Snodgrass-Neal. Motion carried. 

Pete Steenland’s artwork was reviewed for exhibit approval. A motion was made by Ferguson to 
approve Slice, Phase I and Hibiscus for exhibit. Seconded by Spearman. Motion carried.  

Brevard Watercolor Society’s artwork collection was reviewed for exhibit approval. A motion was 
made by Herndon to approve the collection Florida’s Flora & Fauna for exhibit. Seconded by 
Spearman. Motion carried. 

Kopeck reviewed the December/January 2025 APPAC Report. 

Attendance was reviewed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 

The next meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2025, in the BCA Office, at 513 N. Harbor City 
Blvd., Suite C, Melbourne, Florida. 


